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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
What a fantastic year it has been! As I watched the end of year production of ‘Oliver’ by Year 
Six, the sense of pride in the room was palpable. The students performed with such skill, 
enthusiasm and flair and the whole school community agreed that it really was quite special.  
 
Of course, this does not happen by luck.  We know that Ms Foster has worked extremely hard 
with the children but if you think about how school works, our children receive quality teaching 
and learning from the moment they start with us. For many, that may be in Nursery but for 
others, that may be later in their school career. What is consistent is how diligent our staff are. 
Not just our teaching staff but our support staff too. I am very proud to lead this school and I 
would like to thank the whole St Paul’s community who, day after day, do everything they can 
to make St Paul’s the incredible place it is.  
 
Our foodbank will be open on Tuesday August 13th. If you wish to reserve a place contact the 
school parents@st-pauls.towerhamlets.sch.uk  We reopen for children on Wednesday 4th 
September.  
 
Have a great summer and be kind to one another. 
 
 

Follow Us on X and Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in 

our school is to follow us on social media. We are on X 
https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool and 

https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en 
Follow us – there are some fantastic photos and clips of your children. 
 
 

Thank you Ms Begum and Ms Robinson 

Ms Begum: 

We say a sad goodbye to Ms Begum and a huge thank you for stepping into Year One this 
year. We are incredibly grateful for your willingness to take on this important role and for the 

fantastic job you've done. The Year One students have thrived under your care and we 
appreciate the dedication and energy you've brought to the classroom. Good luck in your new 

school. We are so glad that you will be continuing to work in Tower Hamlets. 

Ms. Robinson: 

We are so sad to see Ms. Robinson leave as she embarks on her exciting adventure in Hong 
Kong! For the past three years, she has been an invaluable member of our team having joined 
us after a successful period as a student. Her leadership in Art and DT has been inspiring and 
her contributions during Ofsted were truly exceptional. It has been wonderful to see her flourish 

and shine into such a talented educator. We wish her all the very best for the future. 
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Message from Dr. Precey – Chair of Governors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear parent/carer, 

 

As the end of the school year approaches, I wanted to thank you, as Chair of Governors, for 
entrusting you child/children to the schools in our Federation so that they are able to benefit from 
all the fantastic work and skills that all the staff have invested for the young people of St Johns and 
St Pauls.  

 

By all "measures", it has been a very successful year for BOTH schools. First-rate teaching, great 
test results, loads of "extra" activities (which in fact are integral to our view of the curriculum), 
incredible but true SIAMS inspection for St John and a wonderful Ofsted inspection for St Pauls 
(more detail as soon as report can be released) and more......  

 

Most importantly, all of this is underpinned by clear values that actually live in the Federation 
especially: 

• The uniqueness and significance of each child and adult within our caring family. 

None of this would happen without your support as a parent/carer and we really do 
value your dedication and hard work as well. The Governors and I do look forward to working with 
you in a productive partnership so that your child/children can let their lights shine and go on, 
based on the firm foundations of their primary education, to be confident, caring, happy, healthy 
and contributing citizens in a few year’s time. 

 

Thank you. 

 

R Precey 

 

Robin Precey 

(Chair of Governors, St John and St Paul CoE Primary Federation)  
 

 

St Paul’s at Lords – Mr. Boutflour 

 
Class Five stood in for Class Six today in the 
Tower Hamlets finals cricket tournament held 

at Lord's Cricket Ground. 
 

We played very well in our first match but 
came up against some tough opposition in our 
second. Overall it was a very fun experience 
and we will be back next year for the crown! 
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Summer Fete  
July 24 
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WRAPAROUND CARE  
 

Our wraparound care 
after school club has 

started.  
 

It is open every day from 
3:30pm – 5:30pm and is 
open to everyone from 
Nursery to Year 6 at a 

cost of £8.00 per session 
that must be booked in 

advance.   
 

Lots of activities, healthy 
snacks and an 

opportunity to have fun in 
the safe environment of 

our school.  
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School term and holiday dates 
 
School term dates 2024/25 
 

Autumn term 2024 

Term 5          
  

Tuesday 22 April 2025 - Friday 23 May 2025 
23 Days  

Half term Tuesday 27 May 2025 – Friday 30 May 2025 

Term 6 
  

Monday 2 June 2025 – Thursday 24 July 2025 
39 Days   

  

Inset and flexible days 
These dates provide 197 days. The statutory requirement is for pupils to attend for 190 days. This 
allows five days for Inset and two additional days holiday for Eid Al Adha & Eid Al Fitr – which is not 
specified as it is a moveable holiday (see suggested inset, provisional Eid dates and bank holidays 
list). 
 

                                             Suggested inset days 

Suggested inset days 2024/25 

Autumn 02/03 September  

Spring 28 March 

Summer 22/23 July 

  

Period Dates   

Term 1 
  

Monday 2 September 2024 - Friday 25 October 2024 
40 Days  

  

Half Term Monday 28 October 2024 - Friday 1 November 2024   

Term 2 
  

Monday 4 November 2024 - Friday 20 December 2024 
35 Days  

  

Christmas break Monday 23 December 2024 - Friday 3 January 2025   

 
                                          Spring term 2025 

  

Term 3 
  

Monday 6 January 2025 - Friday 14 February 2025 
30 Days  

  

Half term Monday 17 February 2025 - Friday 21 February 2025   

Term 4 
  

Monday 24 February 2025 - Friday 4 April 2025 
30 Days   

  

Easter break Monday 7 April 2025 - Monday 21 April 2025   

 
                                          Summer term 2025 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today in  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 
Term Dates and Holidays - 2023/ 2024 

 

Autumn Term 2023 (75 days) 

 

Staff Training   Mon 4th & Tue 5th September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 6th September  

Half Term   Monday 23rd – Friday 27th October  

Second half of term Monday 30th October  

Last Day of Term  Friday 22nd December  

 

Christmas Day  Monday 25th December  

Boxing Day   Tuesday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2024 (54 days) 

New Year’s Day Monday 1st January  

Staff Training   Monday 8th January 

First Day of Term Tuesday 9th January 

Half Term   Mon. 12th to Fri. 16th February  

Second half of term Monday 19th February  

Last Day of Term  Thursday 28th March  

 

Good Friday   Friday 29th March 

Easter Monday Monday 1st April  

 

Summer Term 2024 (66 days) 

Staff Training   Monday 15th April 

First Day of Term Tuesday 16th April 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 6th May  

Staff Training   Friday 24th May 

Half Term   Monday 27th to Friday 31st May 

Second half of term Monday 3rd June  

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 23rd July 

 
Ramadan begins Sunday 10th March 2024*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Tuesday/ Wednesday 9th/ 10th April 2024* 
Eid Al-Adha  Sunday/ Monday 16th/ 17th June 2024*   
195 days including 5 staff training days  
* to be confirmed   

    


